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BY EMAIL AND RESS  

April 14, 2022 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi, 

EB-2021-0307 - OEB Reliability and Power Quality Review – Hydro One Networks Inc. Working 

Group Nomination  

On March 31, 2022, the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) issued a letter establishing the scope of their 

Reliability and Power Quality Review (RPQR), announced the formation of an RPQR Working Group (RPQR 

WG) and invited stakeholders to nominate individuals with relevant and experience for the RPQR WG. Hydro 

One Networks In. (Hydro One) is pleased to provide two nominations for the RPQR WG to represent Hydro 

One’s expertise in each the distribution and transmission system.  

 

Hydro One has been proudly serving its customers reliable, safe, and cost-effective electricity for over 100 

years. In Ontario we own more than 98% of transmission system capacity, operate the transmission system 

and own and operate one third of the provincial distribution system, predominately serving a low-density 

rural customer base. Transmitters are subject to different reliability requirements that are important to 

consider. Similarly, low-density rural distribution systems present unique reliability and power quality 

challenges.  Hydro One is well-positioned to bring these important perspectives to the RPQR WG.  

 

Hydro One wishes to nominate both Michael Medeiros, Manager, Distribution Investment Planning, and Ajay 

Garg, Manager, Major Project Development and Oversight from our transmission planning team for 

membership on the RPQR WG. Mr. Medeiros and Mr. Garg are both professional engineers with extensive 

experience at Hydro One and are very familiar with the technical and reporting requirements related to the 

reliability and power quality of our distribution and transmission systems.  

 

Hydro One looks forward to participating in this important proceeding. Please do not hesitate to contact me 

directly or Mr. Medeiros at Michael.Medeiros@hydroone.com and Mr. Garg at Ajay.Garg@hydroone.com if 

you have any further questions regarding this matter. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Frank D’Andrea 
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